MINUTES

Minutes of a meeting of the VUWSA Executive held at 6.00pm on

Monday 3rd February 2003 in the VUWSA Meeting Room, Student Union Building.
Present:
Catherine Belfield-Haines, Mike Bignall, Jeremy Greenbrook, Karen Price, Rose Austen, Catherine Pfister, Amanda Hill.

In Attendance:
Gareth Robinson, Matt Nippert (Salient)

Apologies:

Robert Whitaker (lateness) 

1. Apologies

“That the apologies be accepted”

Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

2.
Confirmation of Minutes


Deferred until next week.

3.
Matters arising from the Minutes

4.
The following General Business items were notified:
· Gareth Robinson bonus application

· Weir House Breakfast

· RA Training

5.
Presentation of the President’s Report

The Presidential Report was tabled.  



“That the President’s Report be accepted”



 Jeremy Greenbrook/Amanda Hill 



Carried U

· question about AM letter asked and answered

6.
Presentation of the Vice-President (Education) Report.

The Vice-President (Education) tabled two written reports.



“That the Vice President (Education) reports be accepted.”



Catherine Belfield-Haines 

Carried U

· question about the Website asked and answered

· question about megaphone asked and answered

Presentation of the Acting Vice-President (Welfare) Report.

The Acting Vice-President (Welfare) tabled a written report.



“That the Acting Vice President (Welfare)) report be accepted.”



Catherine Belfield-Haines  

Carried U

· question about Hostels(SJS) asked and answered

· question about NZUSA conference asked and answered

7.
Presentation of Executive Reports

Rose Austen  – Activities Officer presented an oral report:

· NZUSA conference 

· Work on organising women’s festival

Amanda Hill  – Education Officer A presented an oral report:

· NZUSA conference

· Queer contact lists for hostel packs

· Liasing with Jasmine Aletia about UNI Q.

· Continued work on Website

· Continued work on international students ori

Catherine Pfister  – Education Officer B presented an oral report:

· Met Nicki Wilford and talked about Education stuff

Karen Price – Women’s Rights Officer presented an oral report:

· Women’s conference and some of NZUSA conference

· Annual and Budget plan work

· Meetings with Jeremy about RA training

Gareth Robinson – Acting Clubs Officer presented a verbal report:

· NZUSA conference

· Admin jobs

There was no presentation of a report by Nick Kelly who was absent and Robert Whitaker who was late for the meeting.


Motion: “that the VUWSA General Executive reports be accepted”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

8. NT/VUWSA MoU

Catherine Belfield-Haines tabled the signed MoU and spoke briefly about the content of the MoU.

9. Lockers (Trust grant)

Motion: “that the VUWSA Executive approvea Trust grant application to purchase 120 lockers located in four separate locations at a total cost of $6050.00 plus GST.”

Catherine Belfield-Haines

Carried U

10.
Rotary Club Grant

Mike Bignall spoke to the Executive about being approached by Rotary Club Wellington Central about sponsoring the Film Festival for special needs children.  Mike Bignall noted that we decided against doing this last year and recommended that we do not do this again as we are not a business.  The general opinion of the Executive was to direct money in a better direction so therefore decided not to sponsor this appeal.

10. Retreat

Discussed briefly by the Executive about the plans for Thursday.

11.
Meeting Dates for the Year
Catherine Belfield-Haines asked the Executive to move the meeting to Wednesday’s evenings starting at 5pm.

12.
General Business
1. Weir House Breakfast

· tomorrow morning at 7.30am – all invited

2. RA Training

· Jeremy Greenbrook updated Executive on brochure that he is compiling for the RAs.

3. Gareth Robinson summer bonus

· deferred until more information is available

Meeting Closed at 6.30pm

Next Meeting: Monday 10th February 2003
Action Points:

Carried Over:

From Meeting:

· Jeremy to follow up on mega phone whereabouts

· Catherine Belfield-Haines to get more information about Gareth Robinson’s bonus application from Sarah Benton

· Executive to attend (if possible) Weir House breakfast tomorrow morning

